
   
 

  

Call to order 

A meeting of Hope Hill Elementary Go Team was held in the media center on [August 16, 2017] 

@3:35 p.m. 

Attendees 

Attendees included  

Maureen Wheeler, Principal 

Vincent Callender, Chair 

Johana Miller, Vice Chair and Cluster Representative  

Jeffrey Monroe, Teacher 

Taurra Dorsey, Secretary 

Richard Bergman, Community Representative 

Marcel Benoit, Parent   

Detria Russell, Community Representative 

Mr. Hubbard, Community Representative/ Cluster Representative 

Misty Robert, Parent   

   

Members not in attendance 

 Detria Russell  

 

 

Approval of minutes  

Minutes Approved  

Reports 
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Unfinished business  

The Go Team reviewed last year’s minutes. There were no changes that needed to be made.  

Ms. Boarders’ parent seat is vacant and needs to be filled at this time.  

New business 

Ms. Wheeler has nominated Mrs. Johana Miller to replace Mrs. Boarders vacant parent seat.     

 

Announcements 

 Mrs. Johana Miller joined us at Hope-Hill for the Go Team meeting, and told us a little 

about her background and family as a consideration  

 Mrs. Miller has been voted in and also voted in to be the vice chair of the board.  

 Mr. Callender has been voted in to serve as the chair of the board. 

 Mr. Hubbard will serve as the cluster rep for the go team. 

 Go Team schedule dates are attached and will be posted to the school’s website. 

 Public comment will remain at the end of each Go Team meeting for 2 min per person.  

 Team norms will remain the same.  

1. Start and end on time 

2. Agenda items will be forwarded on week before each meeting 

3. Use assigned APS email-will use current email list until all members have working 

APS emails 

4. No personal criticism-focus on issues and not the person 

5. Stick to approved agenda items 

6. Assume positive intent  

Principal’s Report  

 Principal’s observations will change (for those that apply). One walk through and one 

30 min formative. 

 Ms. Wheeler wants the Go Team members to begin to think about flexibility regarding 

to make the school a better place.  

  School Report Data 

 Hope-Hill’s enrollment was 410 for 2016-2017 school year.  

 Hope-Hill is a Beating the Odds school. This means Hope-Hill performs better than similar 

schools. 
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 The GO Team also looked at how the school’s test scores and compared them with APS’ 

and the state. 

 There have been some gains and losses with test score. 

 Hope-Hill will have to lose some teachers in Kindergarten if enrollment does not go up.  

 Ms. Wheeler is looking into ways to minimize the loss of staff.   

 

 


